

Department of Environmental Conservation

DIVISION OF SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE Contaminated Site Program

43335 Kalifornsky Beach Road, Suite 11 Soldotna, AK 99669 Main: 907.262.5210 Fax: 907.262.2294

File: 2540.38.017

April 10, 2019

Ms. Christina Bentz Delta Western, LLC 420 L Street, Suite 101 Anchorage, AK 99501

Re: Delta Western Tank Farm - Dillingham

Hazard ID No. 25770

September 2018 Monitoring Well Installation and Groundwater Monitoring Report

ADEC Approval and Comments

Dear Ms. Bentz:

On December 12, 2018, the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC) received the <u>September 2018 Monitoring Well Installation and Groundwater Monitoring Report</u>, dated December 13, 2018, for the Delta Western Tank Farm – Dillingham site. Farallon Consulting, L.L.C. prepared this report on behalf of Delta Western, LLC. Thank you for providing this report for our review and response. The report is approved. We have generated the following comments and concerns at this time:

- 1) New cleanup levels have been adopted that are presented in Tables B1 and C of 18AAAC 75 as of October 5, 2018. These levels will effect cleanup levels presented on Tables 1 and 7 of the report.
- 2) Seep sample results are significantly above TAH (10ug/l) and TAqH (15ug/l) cleanup levels at 773.5 ug/l.

We understand that Delta Western is soliciting proposals for remediation alternatives. This should culminate in a work plan that addresses ongoing impacts to the Nushagak River. <u>Please submit a work plan to ADEC by June 28, 2019.</u> The work plan may be submitted electronically. Files containing up to 20MB may be emailed to <u>CS.Submittals@alaska.gov</u> and files larger than 20 MB up to a limit of 8 GB may be submitted through the Alaska ZendTo "drop-off" option at https://drop.state.ak.us/drop/. The Contaminated Site Program prefers electronic only submittals and no longer requires that hard copies be submitted.

Please contact me at <u>peter.campbell@alaska.gov</u> or by phone at 262-3412 if you have any comments or questions regarding this letter, or any other aspect of this project.

Sincerely,

Peter Campbell

Environmental Program Specialist